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MEMORANDUM

TO:

Mayor and Board of Commissioners

FROM:

Public Safety Director

DATE:

December 20, 2001

COPIES:
Town Manager; Town Attorney; Town Clerk; Assistant Chief of Police

REF:
Recommendation not to approve the issuance of Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity for Currituck Cab Company to operate a taxi-cab company in the Town of Nags Head

On November 14, 2001 Mr. Ross E. McCuller on behalf of himself and Mr. Tommy Lee Felton Jr. filed, with the Town’s Clerk, an Application for a Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity to operate a taxicab business, to be known as Currituck Cab Company, in the Town of Nags Head. In the application Mr. Ross E. McCuller listed and identified himself as a partner in the business and Mr. Tommy Felton was listed as owner/operator of Currituck Cab Company. 

As required in Chapter 19: Taxicabs, Section 28 of the Code of Ordinances of the Town of Nags Head an appropriate investigation has been conducted by Detective Sergeant S. A. Clinard of the Police Division in the Department of Public Safety. 

As a result of that investigation it was determined that Mr. Ross E. McCuller and Mr. Tommy Lee Felton Jr. do not meet the qualifications of Chapter 160A-304 (1) Regulation of Taxis of the General Statutes of the State of North Carolina or Chapter 19 Section 29, paragraphs (f) and (g) of the Code of Ordinances of the Town of Nags Head.

It is therefore the recommendation of the Department of Public Safety that the Board of Commissioners not approve the issuance of Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity to Mr. Ross E. McCuller or Mr. Tommy Lee Felton to operate Currituck Cab Company in the Town of Nags Head. 













